Three Arts Club Anniversary

O^N Monday, March 22, the Three Arts Club of Homeland will celebrate its twentyfifth anniversary.

The club came into being on March 22, 1929, at a meeting in the auditorium of Friends School. The motivating spirit of this venture and the founder and first president of the club was Mrs. Edward V. Milholland, a professional Baltimore musician.

Among the forty members at

the first meeting was Mrs. Arthur B. Kinsolving, well known in Baltimore for her poetry.

The purpose of the club, as it was established at this meeting, was "to foster a love and appreciation of music, literature and art; and to afford opportunity for enriching the cultural life of the community by providing meetings, lectures, recitals, exhibits and other features in keeping with these ideals."

Roster Of 400 Now

From the 40 women who attended this first meeting, the club has grown to a membership of 400. The group sponsors monthly programs presented by professional artists and operates four workshops in the fields of art, literature, drama and music, in which the members participate.

To mark the anniversary, the club is having a banquet at the Sheraton-Belvedere. It will be followed by entertainment

and dancing.

Among those expected to attend are Governor and Mrs. Theodore R. McKeldin, Mr. and Mrs. Massimo Freccia, Mr. and Mrs. Stanislav Rembski and Mrs. Kinsolving.

The chairman for the arrangements is Mrs. Alfred C. Ver Valen. Reservations are being received by Mrs. John T. O'Connell, Jr. The program was arranged by Mrs. Daniel H. FitzSimons.

Mrs. William J. English will be responsible for the flower arrangements and decorations.

The president of the club is Mrs. H. Schauman Claire, of Somerset road.



Sunpapers photo-Ralph Dohme

Mrs. Howard Maldeis, Sr., and Mrs. John T. O'Connell, Jr. (from left), are members of The Three Arts Club of Homeland, which will celebrate its twenty-fifth anniversary.